
May 22, 2024  
 
 
The Honorable Jeff Duncan  
Chairman  
Subcommittee on Energy, Climate, and Grid 
Security 
U.S. House of Representatives  
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

The Honorable Diana DeGette    
Ranking Member  
Subcommittee on Energy, Climate, and Grid 
Security 
U.S. House of Representatives       
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairman Duncan and Ranking Member DeGette: 
 
As the Subcommittee on Energy, Climate, and Grid Security considers the value of sustainable building 
policies, we write to call your attention to the well-documented return on investment that the adoption and 
effective implementation of building energy codes provides.  
 
Three National Laboratories recently found that during prolonged weather-induced power outages, 
coupled with extreme heat or cold, modern energy codes can reduce deaths due to extreme heat by 80% 
and extreme cold by 30%.1 Benefit-cost ratios for these resilience benefits ranged from 2:1 to 6:1. These 
benefits are additive to the energy bill savings energy efficiency and energy codes provide and will only 
increase in impact with extreme heat events expected to more than double this century.2 More than two-
thirds of all Americans were under heat alerts in 2023.3  
 
Contemporary research continues to find that modern health- and safety-focused building codes do not 
negatively impact housing affordability4,5,6—in fact, no peer-reviewed research has found otherwise.7 



cash flow in less than two years, with net savings for households reaching nearly $400 dollars annually 
and more than $15,000 dollars over the span of a typical mortgage.10  
 
The U.S. Department of Energy is currently providing grants to support the adoption and implementation 
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